
 1 

AGENDA SUBMITTAL 
 

TO:  GCSD Board of Directors 

 

FROM: GCSD Staff, Division Chief Paul Avila 

 

DATE: June 22 2017 

 

SUBJECT: Consider for Approval request to extend the Agreement for 

Emergency Fire Services between Tuolumne County, Cal-Fire and 

Groveland Community Services District 

 

SUMMARY 

The District has received notification from Cal-Fire that due to the ratification process 

with the collective bargaining unit labor agreement taking longer than expected the 

agreement for Emergency Fire Services set to expire June 30 2017 will be extended for 

up to one year to continue continuity of service for the County and the District. Division 

Chief Avila comments; 

 “. It does not look like we will be able to have a new contract to the either agency by 
July 1st. The contract originally signed on 6/03/14, Exhibit C, section 4 "Initial Term And 
Renewal". This provides the language allowing the contract to be extended by one 
year.” 
The specific contract with Tuolumne County language reads: 
 
“If LOCAL AGENCY fails to provide the notice, as defined above in (A), STATE shall 

have the option to extend this agreement for a period of up to one year from the original 

termination date and to continue providing services at the same or reduced level as STATE 

determines would be appropriate during the extended period of this agreement.  Six months 

prior to the date of expiration of this agreement, or any extension hereof, STATE shall give 

written notice to LOCAL AGENCY of any extension of this agreement and any change in 

the level of fire protection services STATE will provide during the extended period of this 

agreement.  Services provided and obligations incurred by STATE during an extended 

period shall be accepted by LOCAL AGENCY as services and obligations under the terms 

of this agreement.” 
  
 

Attachments: 

 

1. Agreement with Tuolumne County and Cal-Fire for Emergency Fire Services 

 

RECOMMENDED ACTION 

 

Authorize the extension of the Agreement for Emergency Fire Services between 

Tuolumne County, Cal-Fire and the Groveland Community Services District for a period 

of up to one year from July 1 2017. 

 


